Idaho State Racing Commission Meeting

April 16, 2009
Idaho State Police
Phone Conference Call

Attendees:  Chairman Tim Ridinger, Commissioner Mike Bosen, Commissioner Ted Hoffman, Jacki Libengood, Jenny Grunke, Dennis Jackson, Duayne Didericksen, Stephen Goodsman, and Joie Hood.

Chairman Tim Ridinger called the meeting to order at 1:05 pm.

Dennis Jackson introduced Ted Hoffman the new commissioner.

Chairman Tim Ridinger welcomes Commissioner Hoffman.  He then moved to agenda item #2-Emmett Live Meet License application.

Dennis Jackson stated that we have received all the documents required for the Emmett Live Meet.  If you will recall they applied for race day: April 18, 19, and the 26.  We are asking the Commission to approve the application for Emmett’s live Meet.
Chairman Tim Ridinger asked if there were any questions regarding the application.

Mike Bosen made the motion to approve the Live Meet application for Emmett for 2009.

Ted Hoffman made the second.

Chairman Tim Ridinger asked for any comments. No comments he then asked for a vote.

Ted Hoffman Voted aye.
Mike Bosen Voted aye.
Chairman Tim Ridinger Voted aye.  Motion passed.   He then moved to agenda item #3-Les Bois Park Update.
Dennis Jackson stated that he wanted to bring everyone up to date.  To briefly summarize, Capital Racing choose not to renew their lease and closed March 31, 2009.  Ada County then opened the bid process and had 3 qualifying bids with one withdrawing.  The other two were the Greene Group and Dave Parrie’s Racing Group. The bids were received by the closing date of April 7 and the County said that they would make a decision on April 14th.  They then announced that they needed more time and would make a decision April 21st.  That could have 3 different outcomes.  They could pick one of the two bidders or reject both.  I do not expect that to happen, but I hope they will announce on the 21st that they have a successful bidder.  We will then go about our business of getting them licensed. This brings some issues about opening by Kentucky Derby day with very little time to prepare and to negotiate with Steve to purchase some of the equipment at a fair price.  We are just waiting for a decision to come from Ada County on the 21st. We are just in the wait and see mode.
Chairman Tim Ridinger asked if there were any questions.

Mike Bosen asked what our due diligence involves.

Dennis Jackson answered that there are several things we need to get from the applicant, which includes a signed application that lists the officers and parties of the association, we will do backgrounds on them and fingerprinting which will include a civil and criminal background.  They will also need a horsemen’s agreement and we will review the lease and then we will bring that information to the Commissioners for your approval.
Mike Bosen asked if our stance would be to expedite the process.

Dennis Jackson answered that we need to because we are going to run into issues with race dates and conflicts with other races.  

Mike Bosen asked that once the county awards the bid it would not be withdrawn.

Dennis Jackson answered that he did not think that was the case.  I suppose it would be possible that the County would not be able to reach an agreement with the bidders.  

Mike Bosen asked if there was any idea what kind of money the County was looking for on the lease.

Dennis Jackson answered that he did not know as it was not information that we had.

Ted Hoffman stated that if we don’t have meet on Kentucky Derby Day then we will run into a budget shortfall.  What are our options?

Dennis Jackson answered that we don’t have any options; we are self funded and we do not have any other avenues other than what the small reserve and what we bring in on live racing and simulcast.  That is a serious concern but we do not have any other avenue for income.

Ted Hoffman asked if we have exhausted our reserve this year.

Dennis Jackson answered that we have not this year.  Even if we do not simulcast or race at Les Bois Park we have enough to get us through this year. Next year would be different.  At one time this Commission had on hand $1 million in reserve, 5 or 6 years ago, but Legislation took $600,000 and we could keep $400,000 as our reserve.  Today that number is about $200,000.  Clearly that is an issue that needs to be resolved, but not this year.

Mike Bosen asked if the Greene Group was opposed to I-Racing for this Legislative session, are they making any progress.

Dennis Jackson answered that there has not been any legislation presented.
Chairman Tim Ridinger asked if there were any questions or comments.  With no questions or comments, let’s discuss when we would like to meet again.
Dennis Jackson stated that with the County making their decision next week and I hope that whoever the successful bidder is that they will have the same urgency that we do and have a packet of information ready for you a week or so after that, so we could be looking at 3 weeks. 

Chairman Tim Ridinger stated that we should leave it open and see what happens in the next few weeks. With no other business, I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

Ted Hoffman made the motion to adjourn.

Mike Bosen made the second. 

Chairman Tim Ridinger asked for a roll call vote.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 11:22 am.
